Dear , thank you for your Freedom of Information request dated 2 July 2013.
| will deal with each of your requests below:
Request 1

| would like to ask the following questions regarding your budget for 2013/2014
1) How much money is specifically allocated to the prevention of gangs and youth violence?
2) Are any voluntary sector organisations being utilised to provide these services?
3) If so, please provide a list of organisations and details of the funding they have been
awarded (including the value, type (contract/grant etc) and duration of funding)

1. Details of grants awarded by the Commissioner can be found on our website at
http://www.humberside-pcc.gov.uk/Document-Library/Working-for-You/Transparency/What-we-
spend/Community-Safety-Grants-2013-14.pdf . There is no evidence of a “gang culture” within the
Humberside area and therefore none of these grants were awarded on the specific condition that
the monies be used to prevent gangs and youth violence although some of the organisations’ work
does cover youth diversionary activities directly geared at tackling youth violence and anti social
behaviour. The specific information that you are seeking is therefore not held.

2. Of the organisations that have received grants, Catch 22 are a voluntary sector organisation
dedicated to youth diversion.

3. As you will see by following the link above, Catch 22 have been awarded a grant of £222,840 for
2013/14.

Request 2

I would like to request information relating to money paid out under the Riot Damages Act 1886 for
claims made between August 6™ 2011 and September 22" 2011.

https://www.gov.uk/government/news/compensation-scheme-for-damaged-property-announced

As the Police and Crime Commissioners were not in office at this point | am seeking information
relating to claims made to the now defunct Police Authority or Authorities which you have now
taken over from. Therefore, please read “your authority” as referring to either the aforementioned
Police Authority or Authorities for which you have subsumed, or yourself if you are still involved with
processing these cases.

If you are now responsible for the records of multiple police authorities, please separate all answers
to the questions below by those police authorities, rather than combining the totals.

If these records have not been transferred to your control, then as | stated above, please forward my
request to the relevant records department and inform me that you have done so.

a) How many claims were made to your authority under the Riot Damages Act 1886
between August 6™ 2011 and September 22" 2011?

b) What was the total amount paid out by your authority under the Riot Damages Act
1886 for claims made between August 6™ 2011 and September 22nd 2011?

c) How many claims made between August 6™ and September 22" 2011 were rejected by
your authority?



d) How many claims made between August 6™ and September 22" 2011 are still
outstanding?

No claims were made to Humberside Police Authority under the Riot Damages Act 1886 between
06.08.11 and 22.09.11.

| hope you find this information helpful. If you think that we have not supplied information in
accordance with our Publication Scheme or under general rights of access then you have the right to
ask for an internal review. Any request for an internal review should be addressed to:

Kevin Sharp

Chief Executive

Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner for Humberside
Pacific Exchange

40 High Street

Hull

HU1 1PS

Telephone: 01482 220787
Fax: 01482 220794
E-mail: pcc@humberside.pnn.police.uk

We would aim to complete an internal review within 15 working days.

If you are not content with the outcome of an internal review, you have the right to apply directly to
the Information Commissioner for a decision. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at:
Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF.

Yours sincerely

Louise Johnson



